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EDITORIALS 

BEULAH CAMP 1957 

In the good providence of God we have enjoyed an- 

other Beulah Camp Meeting. For ten days we were priv- 

ileged to “sit together in heavenly places” at our beautiful 

and sacred Beulah Camp Ground. The ministry of the Word 

was helpful, the singing and music were inspirational 

and the fellowship was enriching. 

Rev. Fred Thomas, Camp Evangelist, laboured fer- 

vently and faithfully. He preached the Word without fear 

or favour and sought with all diligence to persuade his 

hearers to seek needed spiritual help. Many testified of 

having received spiritual help under his ministry. The 

personal friendliness af Brother Thomas was also much 

appreciated. 

Song Evangelist DeVerne Mullen was the Camp song- 

leader and soloist, and his ministry of music was, as usual, 

of a high order. His service was especially meaningful be- 

cause of the circumstances under which he laboured. He 

came to Camp just a week after his mother’s funeral, and 

his dad, brother Paul, sister-in-law Carrie, and nephew 

David were still in hospital. So he bore heavy burdens on 

his heart. But with Christian faith and fortitude DeVerne 

directed the musical programme of the Camp and thrilled 

our hearts with his great singing. Mrs. Ralph Hobson and 

Janet DeLong provided beautiful instrumental music on 

the Hammond Organ and piano. Others rendered valuable 

assistance vocally and instrumentally. 

There were large altars at this year’s Camp and some 

outstanding victories. Some found Christ for the first 

time, some returned to God after long, long years of 

backsliding, and others were sanctified wholly. God alone 

knows of all the good done around the Tabernacle altars 

this year. 

The Camp did not strike the depth of spiritual power 

that we had hoped for, nor did we witness the mighty, 

moving outpouring of the Holy Ghost that we had longed 

to see. But it was a good Camp Meeting and we sincerely 

trust that we have been moved a little nearer to that 

denominational revival for which we have been longing 

and praying. 
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JUST AHEAD—RIVERSIDE CAMP 

The next major event on our denominational calendar 

is Riverside Camp Meeting. This spiritual convocation is 

scheduled to begin Friday, August 9th, and continue over 

Sunday, August 18th. 

Riverside Camp is located in the heart of Maine's 

beautiful and prosperous Aroostook County, “the potato 

barrel of the nation.” It is a joy to travel to Riverside. The 

wonderful farms which border Maine's No. 1 Highway, 

with their expansive fields of potatoes and grain are a 

sight to behold. While the traveller is still a long distance 

from his destination, lofty Mars Hill looms up as a guide, 

a landmark of nature that calls to mind the words, “as the 

mountains are round about Jerusalem, so the Lord is round 

about His people . ..” 

Riverside Camp does not have the facilities that are 

to be found at Beulah. There is just one hotel-dormitory 

building and a few cottages. The Tabernacle is larger than 

the one at Beulah, though lacking the hilltop location. 

But Riverside Camp Meeting has been a scene of great 

spiritual blessing. The ministers attending do not have the 

heavy . responsibilities of executive work that must be 

carried at Beulah, and may therefore give more time and 

strength to the spiritual programme. 

Rev. and Mrs. Gordon Wishart, of Du Bois, Pa., are 

the engaged evangelists for this year’s Riverside Camp 

Meeting. The Wisharts were with us at Beulah Camp 

three years ago and were regarded as a most capable 

team of workers. 

Brother Wishart has had nation-wide experience in 

evangelism in both Canada and United States, and is re- 

garded as one of the outstanding evangelists of the holiness 

movement. He was preacher at the closing service of this 

year’s meeting of the great National Holiness Association 

rally in Minneapolis. He is a fine personality and a dynam- 

ic speaker. Mrs. Wishart is also a fluent speaker and 

rates as one of the finest lady evangelists. 

Rev. and Mrs. Jack MacKenzie will again have charge 

of music at Riverside. Jack and Charlene are both well 

known and well beloved and the announcements of their 

coming for the camp will be welcomed. Brother MacKenzie 

has requested that those who play instruments bring them 

along to assist in the musical programme of the Camp. 

Pray for Riverside Camp Meeting. Plan to attend, if 

possible. Good meals, good fellowship, good service will 

make your attendance of this Camp Meeting of blessing 

and profit to body and soul. May the Spirit of God be out- 

poured upon this year’s Camp! 

Join the Band of Youth 

Marching Toward Bethany 

Registration: September 18 

— For information LY 

Write Miss Vaunda Moore, Registrar 

Bethany Bible College 

Yarmouth, Nova Scotia 
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